Parking Advisory and Appeals Committee
Meeting minutes
October 9, 2008
Present:  D. Bukovinsky, M. Kazimierczuk, R. Kretzer, J. Parker, L. Snellings, J. Williams
1. Rob Kretzer updated committee on changes since last meeting
A. Changes over the summer

i. Lot 15 is back on line after completion of the Diggs building.
ii. Exits from Lot 1 have been improved to allow better flow.

iii. Handicapped spaces have been relocated to areas of most use.

B. Visitor parking

i. Issuance of visitor parking permits has been centralized in Lot 2.  Lot 9 was closed and spaces distributed into Lots 8 and 10.  Departments can mail permits to visitors or visitors can pick up permits at Lot 2.
ii. Charges for visitor parking have been eliminated.

iii. Visitor response to changes has been positive.

C. Current usage

i. 40% increase in Lot 20 permits.  Lot 20 was very near capacity at start of Fall quarter.  Very close to needing Nutter Center lot as backup.

ii. Little change in usage of other lots.

iii. RTA usage is up.

D. Plans for coming year

i. Phase 6 of the master plan is on hold for lack of funds.  No changes expected in current year.

2. Impact of semester conversion

A. Usage

i. New class schedule and time blocks could reduce peak demand periods if courses are more evenly distributed across days and times.  Poor distribution could make peak demands worse.

B. Pricing

i. Permit cost for students would change from $24/quarter to $36/semester.  Faculty/staff cost would see similar change.  Change would be revenue neutral.

ii. Half-semester classes, if offered, would pose no problems as permits are already issued for summer/intersessions.  Permit length and cost could be easily adjusted.

C. Maintenance

i. Fewer weeks available for maintenance.  Currently, lots are in use for 43 weeks per year (three 11-week quarters, 10-week summer session).  Under semesters, lots would be in use 44-45 weeks (two 15-week semesters and 14 or 15 week summer session).

ii. Lost weeks would primarily be during winter when it is more difficult to perform maintenance.

iii. Spring/Fall breaks would allow for mid-semester maintenance.

D. Cost

i. Shuttle drivers’ salaries would increase as they would be driving more weeks.

ii. Cost to convert computer systems would be insignificant as the system is already capable of handling semesters.

iii. Cost of tags may decrease as fewer tags would be needed (2 semester tags vs. 3 quarter tags).  May need more tags if half-semester classes are offered.
3. Graduate assistant parking

A. Allowing graduate students, especially teaching assistants, to purchase faculty/staff tags would require a reallocation of spaces from student to faculty/staff parking.  Overall impact would be detrimental to remaining students due to the difference in faculty/staff permits-to-spaces and student permits-to-spaces ratios.

B. AAUP contract requires union approval for a change in parking classifications.

C. Issuance of another type of permit (graduate student) would increase administrative costs.

D. Concern over the “slippery slope”.  If GAs get preferential parking, what about student employees?

E. The issue will be forwarded to the AAUP.

4. Proposal for new visitor information center by student union

A. A proposal was made to construct a permanent visitor information booth/center, similar to UD’s, on the tip of the land between the entrance and exit roads connecting University Drive with the student union.
B. Visitor center would be on the driver’s side as they approach the student union and, since that is a two-lane road, traffic would not be impeded when a driver stops to ask directions, pick up a permit, etc.

C. Location would allow drivers to easily enter the visitor parking (Lot 2) or make a U-turn toward University Drive and access to other parts of campus.

D. The proposal will be brought to the Buildings and Grounds committee.
